[This is a model letter. You can use it as it is, adapt it or write your own. Please send it to both addressees below separately, after deleting one of them as appropriate. You can send it by post, fax or email at the addresses below. There are many sites on the web offering free faxing services. Make sure you quote the Home Office reference number.]

	Theresa May MP
Secretary of State for the Home Office
2 Marsham Street

London, SW1P 4DF
Fax: 020 7035 4745

Email: mayt@parliament.uk
UKBApublicenquiries@UKBA.gsi.gov.uk 
CITTO@homeoffice.gsi.gov.uk 
Privateoffice.external@homeoffice.gsi.gov.uk 

	Damien Green MP

Minister for Immigration

3rd Floor

Peel Building

2 Marsham Street

London, SW1P 4DF

Fax: 020 7219 0904 / 01233 820111

Email: greend@parliament.uk


	Dear Ms May,
	Dear Mr Green,


Re Juan Ibrahim, HO Ref. J1198656, DoB 07/01/1989

I am writing to you concerning Mr Juan Ibrahim, a Syrian national who is currently detained in Brook House IRC and is due to be removed to Bulgaria on 6th July 2011. 

Mr Ibrahim had applied for asylum in Bulgaria in January 2010. His claim was refused and he was detained for two months. After release, he had to live on the street in destitution for another year. He eventually gave up and returned to Syria clandestinely in April 2011.

Shortly after crossing the border with Turkey, he was stopped and arrested and taken to the army to do his compulsory military service. Without proper training, he was given a rifle and dispatched to the suburbs of Damascus that were witnessing a popular uprising. He was ordered to shoot at unarmed civilians protesting against the Syrian regime. Failing to carry out the orders, he was detained and tortured badly for five days. Along with other conscripts, he eventually defected and left the country, fearing for his life and safety.

Mr Ibrahim's claim was refused by the Home Office as a straightforward third country case under the Dublin II regulations. However, Mr Ibrahim came to the UK from his country of origin, Syria, and the basis of his new asylum claim is completely different from his previous claim in Bulgaria and should not, therefore, be dealt as a third country Dublin II case. The medical and other evidence of his torture and stay in Syria has simply been overlooked by the Home Office.

As a victim of torture, Mr Ibrahim should not have been put in detention, in accordance with Detention Centre Rule 35. He also suffers from post-traumatic stress and has self-harmed twice in detention since his arrival. He has been on hunger strike since Monday 27th June in his isolation cell. He is clearly not fit to travel.

I am therefore asking that Mr Ibrahim's removal on 6th July is cancelled, that he is released from detention and his asylum claim dealt with properly.

Yours sincerely, 

Name

…………………………………….

Address
…………………………………….



…………………………………….

Date

…………………………………….

